
Dear	Members	of	the	Economic	Ma2ers	Commi2ee,		

This	tes6mony	is	being	submi2ed	by	Showing	Up	for	
Racial	Jus6ce	Bal6more.	We	are	also	working	in	
collabora6on	with	CASA	de	Maryland.	I	am	a	resident	of	
MD	District	43.	I	am	tes6fying	in	support	of	House	Bill	
581.	

This	pandemic	is	an	emergency.	It’s	=me	we	started	
trea=ng	it	like	one,	with	the	urgency	it	requires.	We	are	
called	to	rethink	the	ways	we	have	failed	to	care	for	each	other,	and	correct	them.		We	have	the	
responsibility	to	make	sure	those	who	are	endangering	themselves	on	the	job	to	keep	society	running	
and	care	for	us	all	—	are	protected.		

House	Bill	581,	known	as	the	Maryland	Essen6al	Workers’	Protec6on	Act	guarantees	safe	working	
condi6ons,	hazard	pay,	the	right	to	refuse	dangerous	work,	access	to	tes6ng,	and	paid	sick/bereavement	
leave	during	a	prolonged	State	of	Emergency.	

It	is	clear	that	like	many	social	ills,	coronavirus	is	especially	prevalent	among	BIPOC	due	to	systemic	
racism	built	into	our	healthcare	and	workforce	system.	Immigrant	families	and	undocumented	families,	
especially	have	been	dispropor6onately	impacted	by	the	pandemic.	Despite	working	on	the	front	lines	in	
healthcare	and	other	crucial	service	industries,	they	con6nue	to	be	excluded	from	state	unemployment,	
state	healthcare,	and	the	federal	CARES	Act.	

The	Maryland	Essen6al	Workers’	Protec6on	Act	is	cri6cal	to	suppor6ng	the	individuals	who	have	kept	
our	ci6es	func6oning	during	this	crisis.	According	to	the	Bal6more	Sun,	“Jennifer	Chase,	a	Metrobus	
operator,	said	she	had	just	learned	that	she’d	been	exposed	to	someone	at	work	who	tested	posi6ve	for	
the	coronavirus.	She	needed	to	arrange	for	tes6ng	and	then	find	and	pay	for	a	hotel	room	to	stay	in,	out	
of	concern	she	might	expose	an	older	rela6ve	at	home.	‘We	put	our	life	on	the	line	day-in	and	day-out	
with	exposure	to	this	deadly	virus,”	she	said.’”	Bal6more	Sun,	Dec.	8,	2020,	Unions,	advocates	push	for	
more	protec6ons	in	Maryland	for	essen6al	workers.	Further,	a	May	2020	complaint	filed	with	the	
Maryland	Occupa6onal	Health	&	Safety	against	a	Maryland	company	by	the	Public	Jus6ce	Center	
“described	.	.	.	management’s	insufficient	efforts	to	reduce	the	spread	of	COVID-19	through	mask	use,	
hand	hygiene,	social	distancing,	and	cleaning	of	the	facility.”		

Frontline	workers	like	Ms.	Chase	and	those	who	filed	the	May	2020	complaint	sounding	the	alarm	at	
their	place	of	work	need	cri6cal	workplace	protec6ons	to	ensure	their	health	and	safety.	With	over	7,000	
deaths	related	to	COVID-19	in	Maryland,	it	is	a	ma2er	of	life	and	death.	Without	policies	like	these,	
more	people	die.	In	an	infec)ous	pandemic,	nobody	is	safe	unless	everybody	is	protected.	

It	is	for	these	reasons	that	I	am	encouraging	you	to	support	House	Bill	581.	
		
Sincerely,	

Jonathan	Rochkind	
755	Melville	Ave	
Bal6more	MD	21218	

Showing	Up	for	Racial	Jus6ce	Bal6more


